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  It is that special time of year. Deer season! 

I am preparing for my annual trek to the 

Upper Peninsula. My much older brother 

“fossil” and I go to our friends hunting camp 

north of Newberry. We do not see many 

deer but have an enjoyable week.  

     Shooting season is slowing down now. 

Several clubs are having turkey shoots and 

hunter sight in days. The new years’ time 

will bring The Last Blast shoot at Blue 

Water. I was able to attend that shoot this 

past year. A very fun woods walk with a 

hawk and knife throw. Many of the 

competitors we dressed in old timey 

clothing. The shooting was followed by an 

excellent meal and prizes.  

     The following weekend will bring the 

Frosted Paw at Columbiaville. Always a fun 

weekend event. Then comes the Winter 

Woods walk at the Lansing muzzleloader 

club.  

   These and other shooting events are listed 

in your MSMLA state shoot schedule. If you 

do not have your favorite shoot listed there, 

get ahold of Ron and get a listing for next 

year. If you want to list a league, you can 

put in a single listing with contact 

information. Your $5 ad goes all over the 

state and beyond.  

    Having said that I have to get my shoot 

dates for Bridgeport set and sent in to Ron. 

We can also state sending in sponsorship for 

matches at the state shotgun and 

rifle/pistol matches. These sponsorships 

help offset expenses so we can continue to 

offer quality events for everyone. 

     Have a safe hunting season and joyous 

holiday. Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year. Lyle and Diane 

 

CUSTOM SMOOTH BORES 
J & L Horrigan Ent. 

Custom turned smooth bore barrels 

Larry Horrigan 269-793-3265 

Cell 269-845-0460 

E-mail lehorrigan@hotmail.com 
 

 

Dear Friends: 
My oldest son Bob and I just returned from 
an Elk hunt in Idaho, near the Oregon 
border. We had a wonderful hunt, most 

mailto:lehorrigan@hotmail.com


likely are last hunt out west together. It 
does not seem possible, that our first hunt 
out west was in 1972. It took 3 days of hard 
driving to get to Riggins Idaho. The ranch 
that we hunted on comprised of 12000 
archers. The hunting lodge was located 
right on top of the mountain. It was a 
breath taking view from up there. 
 
Bob Elka 
 

 

 
Now Selling Schuetzen & Swiss 

Call Jeff- 269-792-4384         Ron – 616-836—5760  

 

On 9/11/2018 the Board of 
Directors reluctantly voted to 
end the Western National Shoot 
due to lack of participation. The 
board also discussed ways to 
increase our presence in the 
West with the Territorial 
Program. Currently our 
Territorial Program services over 
600 members. 
 
Thank you for all the years of 
support. 

 

 

FROM YOUR EDITOR 

Howdy folks:  a very short newsletter this 
month as I only received one article from 
over 200 subscribers.  I know by the shoot 
schedule and hunting seasons that are upon 
us we should have more articles.  Have your 
secretary or president send articles on your 
club and your events.   Remember this is 
your newsletter.   Enough said. 

Now it is getting that time of year for 
sponsorships to be thinking about.  I will be 
sending letters out in December to those 
that sponsored a match last year.  The 
association wants to thank you for your 
support in sponsoring matches.  It definitely 
defrays the cost of the events for both 
MSMLA rifle/pistol and shotgun 
championships. 

Also, get your shoot dates to me ASAP.  I 
will be sending the second notice out right 
after 15 November.  Shoot dates must 
accompany a check with $5.00 for each 
event.  Send to MSMLA, 16808 Peach 
Ridge< Kent City, Mi. 49330 

 

UNDER THE WEATHER 

Not sure if you received the word that 
Guy R. Smith had, his left foot (the good 
one) amputated because of fierce 
infection.  He is now in Gladwin Pines 

 

 



and Rehabilitation center in Gladwin, 
Michigan. 
His room number is 604 
His direct phone is 989-709-4614 
He may entertain visitors from 9 a.m. to 
9:30 p.m. 
Cards may be sent to our home 
address:  965 Van Dyke Rd, Beaverton, 
MI  48612 
 
 
 

FLINTLOCKS LLC  
6929 Beech Tree Road, Nineveh, In 46164  
 
 
Ph.: 317-933-3441  
www.myflintlock.com  
Shotgun wads, cleaning patches, 
percussion caps, flints  

 
 

FOR SALE 
BLACK Powder 50 caliber Hawkins Rifle 
with supplies included 
Craig Sifrit--**916-494-3276 
**Craig lives in western Michigan with a 
California telephone number 
 
 
 

SPRING BROOK TRADING CO. 
EST 1990                                                                                                                                                                                               

Black Powder 

Shopp   

 whammond88@hotmail.com 
William F. Hammond, 9024 E Spicerville Hwy. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GVCNB JAG SHOP 

 

The Grand Valley Cap N Ballers Jag 

Shop has some Schuetzen 1 F 

@$15.00/ pound, Swiss 1 ½ 

F@$22.00/  pound and Elephant 5 F 

@$5.00/ pound.  These prices include 

tax.  Call Jeff@616-366-3404, 

Larry@269-793-3265 or Ron @616-

836-5760 
 

 
 

These two hombre’s are up to something 

and I’m not sure if it is good 

 

ya all have a Happy Thanksgiving, a 

Merry Christmas and a prosperous 

New Year. 

 

FROM YOUR MSMLA OFFICERS AND 

DIRECTORS 
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